
 

 
 

Minutes: AWERB 

Status: Chair approved  

Meeting held: 29 March 2018 at 2pm in Hawkshead Council Room VIDEOLINKED 
to Camden Council Room 

Attendees: 7 members present; 2 in attendance; 11 apologies 

 

1 ENVIRONMENTAL ENRICHMENT WORKING GROUP 

1.1 Environmental Enrichment Audit Report 

Following the first environmental enrichment (EE) audit that was held in 2017, 
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The Home Office Inspector had also been very complimentary about how the AWERB meetings were 

run and the items that were discussed, in particular the welfare of the animals in the unit. 

3 NEW PROJECT LICENCE APPLICATION  
The new Project Licence Holder was welcomed to the AWERB meeting.  It was explained that poultry 

meat birds (broilers) were bred for high muscle gain but required very careful husbandry. Monitoring 

technologies have been developed to automatically collect flock level data to help manage these 

delicate birds. However, current technologies were limited as they were unable to dynamically record 

environmental data across a poultry shed at the height of the birds.  The overall aim of this project was 

to develop and trial a multi-functional robotic system that could autonomously collect data (such as 

climatic or atmospheric conditions or bird condition) within a poultry shed at the same level as the 

birds. At this preliminary stage the aim was to trial the robotic platform in a small flock of broilers 

whilst it was under manual control to monitor the behavioural responses of the birds and to ensure 

that the robot does not negatively affect bird welfare. 

As the robotic platform being trialled would move among the animals it was important to ensure that 
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5 
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8 SHARING RESOURCES GROUP 
AWERB noted the animal sharing figures for Camden for the period January to March 2018.  The 

figures for Hawkshead would be obtained and circulated.   

9 TRAINING RECORDS 
It was reported that the skills of the technicians were being reviewed.  A database had been set up to 

record this information and provide a summary of training, species and techniques and procedures 

and husbandry, in order to identify where skills gaps were.  A copy of this would be provided to a 


